

Dunklin R-5 School District

497 Joachim Ave. Herculaneum, MO 63048

Phone: 636-479-5200 Fax: 636-479-6208 www.dunklin.k12.mo.us



Board of Education

Dawn Warner, President Susan Hartmann, Vice President Rick Arnold Cheryl Aylesworth Tammy Heidland Jim Kasten Ron Rhodes

Administration

Stan Stratton Superintendent

Dr. Mike Golden Assistant Superintendent

Dr. John Crabtree Principal Herculaneum High School

Dr. Robert Bradshaw Assistant Principal Herculaneum High School

Brian Johnson Principal Senn-Thomas Middle School

Kimberly House Assistant Principal Senn-Thomas Middle School Pevely Elementary

Angela Helms Principal Pevely Elementary

Adam Dixon Assistant Principal Pevely Elementary

Tom Moreland Director of Special Services

Christa Weber Director Taylor Early Childhood August 17, 2015

Dear Parent or Guardian,

Results from the 2015 spring Missouri Assessment Program (MAP) tests are now final and available, with the exception of those students who participated in the MAP-A assessment. Some broad data has already been released publicly and we will be sharing further data regarding these results in the weeks to come. Following is our plan for distributing individual student reports with assessment results:

- Individual Student Reports for End of Course Exams (8th grade Algebra I & certain HS courses only): will be available at open house on 8/18 and reports that are not picked up will be mailed by 9/3.
- Grade level assessment reports for grades 3-8: All students will be utilizing data binders this
 school year. Teachers and students will begin collecting data during the first quarter for these
 binders and will share them with parents for the first time at parent-teacher conferences on
 10/22. MAP score reports for your child will be part of this binder and shared with you by your
 child and their teacher at this time.
- If you wish to receive your child's individual student report prior to this, you may contact your building principal to request it.

The Dunklin R-5 staff is very proud of our students and teachers, who have worked hard to reach new, higher standards. When viewing these assessment results, there are several things to keep in mind:

- The assessments represent the first time students were tested on new academic standards for English and math. New academic standards have also brought new definitions of the four proficiency levels: below basic, basic, proficient and advanced. Families should remember that the 2015 MAP test proficiency levels are based on different academic standards.
- 2. For the first time assessments for grades 3-8 were administered online.
- 3. The 2015 tests set a new baseline for student performance in Missouri. Please note that these test results cannot be compared with results from previous years, as these are new tests with different learning expectations.

Assessment is one way we ensure we are meeting your child's needs. We use assessments – at the classroom, school, district and state levels – to make critical decisions about instruction, interventions and support, and district policies. This has become more difficult than ever, as the state assessment will change again in the Spring of 2016, and once again in 2017.

We are committed to ensuring that all children in our district are prepared for success. We look forward to working with you to meet our mission of "Educating today for a better tomorrow".

Sincerely,

Stan Stratton
Superintendent



Dunklin R-5 School District

497 Joachim Ave. Herculaneum, MO 63048

Phone: 636-479-5200 Fax: 636-479-6208 www.dunklin.k12.mo.us



Board of Education

Dawn Warner, President Susan Hartmann, Vice President Rick Arnold Cheryl Aylesworth Tammy Heidland Jim Kasten Ron Rhodes

Administration

Stan Stratton Superintendent

Dr. Mike Golden Assistant Superintendent

Dr. John Crabtree Principal Herculaneum High School

Dr. Robert Bradshaw Assistant Principal Herculaneum High School

Brian Johnson Principal Senn-Thomas Middle School

Kimberly House Assistant Principal Senn-Thomas Middle School Pevely Elementary

Angela Helms Principal Pevely Elementary

Adam Dixon Assistant Principal Pevely Elementary

Tom Moreland Director of Special Services

Christa Weber Director Taylor Early Childhood August 17, 2015

Dear Parent or Guardian,

Results from the 2015 spring Missouri Assessment Program (MAP) tests are now final and available, with the exception of those students who participated in the MAP-A assessment. Some broad data has already been released publicly and we will be sharing further data regarding these results in the weeks to come. Following is our plan for distributing individual student reports with assessment results:

- Individual Student Reports for End of Course Exams (8th grade Algebra I & certain HS courses only): will be available at open house on 8/18 and reports that are not picked up will be mailed by 9/3.
- Grade level assessment reports for grades 3-8: All students will be utilizing data binders this
 school year. Teachers and students will begin collecting data during the first quarter for these
 binders and will share them with parents for the first time at parent-teacher conferences on
 10/22. MAP score reports for your child will be part of this binder and shared with you by your
 child and their teacher at this time.
- If you wish to receive your child's individual student report prior to this, you may contact your building principal to request it.

The Dunklin R-5 staff is very proud of our students and teachers, who have worked hard to reach new, higher standards. When viewing these assessment results, there are several things to keep in mind:

- The assessments represent the first time students were tested on new academic standards for English and math. New academic standards have also brought new definitions of the four proficiency levels: below basic, basic, proficient and advanced. Families should remember that the 2015 MAP test proficiency levels are based on different academic standards.
- 2. For the first time assessments for grades 3-8 were administered online.
- The 2015 tests set a new baseline for student performance in Missouri. Please note that these
 test results cannot be compared with results from previous years, as these are new tests with
 different learning expectations.

Assessment is one way we ensure we are meeting your child's needs. We use assessments – at the classroom, school, district and state levels – to make critical decisions about instruction, interventions and support, and district policies. This has become more difficult than ever, as the state assessment will change again in the Spring of 2016, and once again in 2017.

We are committed to ensuring that all children in our district are prepared for success. We look forward to working with you to meet our mission of "Educating today for a better tomorrow".

Sincerely,

Stan Stratton
Superintendent